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Topic: 

Conduct a Public Hearing and consideration to approve Case P22-310:  Request by 28121 Calvert, LLC, 

represented by Louis Smith to amend the City of Tomball’s Comprehensive Plan to update the Major 

Thoroughfare Plan Map. Removing the proposed east-west extension of Medical Complex Drive which 

is currently designated as a minor arterial from the Major Thoroughfare Plan Map. Specifically being the 

segment that is planned to extend approximately 1.05 miles from the western right-of-way boundary of 

Calvert Road to the southeastern right-of-way boundary of FM 2920 Road, within Harris County, Texas. 

 

Background: 

In 2008 the Houston-Galveston Area Council conducted the FM 2920 Access Management Study, as 

well as the Livable Centers Downtown Plan for the City of Tomball. Within the context of these studies, 

there is reference to the need to improve parallel east-west facilities to provide alternative connections to 

FM 2920. The study specifically identifies Medical Complex Drive as one potential alternative 

connection. According to the study, Medical Complex Drive could improve local traffic circulation 

within Tomball as well as alleviate congestion along FM 2920. In 2009 the City of Tomball adopted a 

Comprehensive Plan that builds on the concept of providing an alternative east-west connection for FM 

2920. This Comprehensive Plan mentions the east-west connection of Medical Complex Drive as a 

potential roadway for said east-west alternative route. In 2019, construction was completed on a section 

of SH 249 (Tomball Tollway) immediately west of Tomball. This construction did not account for an 

underpass or fly-over at the intersection of Medical Complex Drive. This effectively cut off the western 

connection of Medical Complex Drive to FM 2920. In 2021, the City Council approved an ordinance 

that downgraded the subject portion of Medical Complex Drive from a major arterial to a minor arterial 

between Business State Highway 249 and FM 2920. In May 2022, a request was presented to the 

Planning & Zoning Commission & City Council to remove the easternmost segment of Medical 

Complex Drive planned to be a major arterial extending between Hufsmith-Kohrville and Mahaffey 

Road, this request was denied, and rather than removing the segment it was downgraded from a major 

arterial to a minor arterial in July of 2022. The applicant is requesting to remove the subject segment of 

Medical Complex Drive altogether. According to the applicant, the subject segment of Medical 

Complex Drive that intersects their property, which is located at the southwest corner of Calvert Road 

and the intersection of the planned minor arterial extension is a hindrance on the development of their 

lot for Multi-Family Apartments. 

Origination: 28121 Calvert, LLC, represented by Louis Smith 

Recommendation: 

City staff recommends denial of Case P22-310. 

 

Party(ies) responsible for placing this item on agenda: Jared Smith, City Planner 



FUNDING (IF APPLICABLE) 

Are funds specifically designated in the current budget for the full amount required for this purpose? 

Yes:  No:  If yes, specify Account Number:   # 

If no, funds will be transferred from account:  # To Account:  # 

Signed:   Approved by:   

 Staff Member Date  City Manager Date 

 


